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    Veterans For Peace, Clarence Kailin Chapter 25, Madison, WI       
                       
                        www.MadisonVFP.org
 July 18, 2018, General Membership Meeting Minutes




     Meeting Chair Jeff Froh opened the meeting at 6 PM, and read the VFP Statement of Purpose. The VFP hat was passed. Other members included John Fournelle, Fran Wiedenhoeft, Joan Kemble, Paul McMahon, Lincoln Grahlfs, Phil Fransen, and Steve Books.

Treasurers Report - Paul outlined and pointed out financial detail from the printed green sheet of 1,425 in revenue, which included over 755 from Doug Bradley's Memorial for the scholarships. The summer fundraiser donations seem to be over. The checking balance is 6,677, and the response from the fundraiser was 10.2 percent which was typical for the summer donations. The balances are in good shape for this time of year.
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - David Giffey reported via e-mail that he has been contacting by email all of the guidance counselors at 6 Southwestern WI high schools, River Valley, Riverdale, Richland Center, Dodgeville, Boscobel, and Baraboo. VFP Chapter 25 plans to visit each school at least twice. Scholarships will continue of $ 500.00 at each school in the form of an essay contest. A teacher in Baraboo is interested in a speaker.
Scholarships - All of the scholarships will continue, and additional ones could be added.  More later.

Memorial Day - David has spoken with a social science professor from UW-M regarding the PTSD issue as a possibility. Memorial Mile - no report.

Planning Committee - a discussion regarding the Lisa Gilman presentation ensued. Paul tabulated his results from his survey of how people found out about the presentation and results showed from all types of efforts from e-mails, posters, WORT, word of mouth, and so on.  Fran would like to reach out more next time to possibly lining up with other organizations outreach. Karen Pope from WILPF issue to be discussed next month to work with the City Council and Board of Dane County to recognize and have Armistice Day the Day for November 11th. Discussion on Armistice Day program at the Barrymore Theater to work with Saun Michael Dargan and Norm Stockwell for the Event on Nov. 11th similar to last year. VFP National is pushing a Reclaim Armistice Day for November 11th.

VFP Website(s) - Paul reported Brad Geyer is to take over webmaster duties and is learning the system. Paul mentioned that the group Resist offers some grants for training for Web duties.
Tabling - Books mentions that tabling is on-going at the Madison Saturday Farmer's Market, (with a few Saturday's missing in August), and that Labor Fest is coming up on Labor Day at the Labor Temple in Madison, and Willy Street Fair on Sunday, September 16th from 11:00 to 7:00 PM. 

New Business

Spencer Rapone, - Short discussion regarding a West Point graduate, handout circulated.

Notice for the VFP National Convention Aug. 23-26.
Additional info on the Oct. Women's March, and Code Pink Divestment - no action

Select Sept. Chair - Jeff

 *Any other business -  A group in Baraboo, a Peace Organization, One Heart Organization, will be holding an annual Peace March at the Sauk County Courthouse on Saturday, September 15th, at 11:00 am - 2:00 pm. The group is looking for a speaker. Fran will try to discuss the situation with Cassandra from the organization.
Announcements

A list of events and future meetings was read.  The Future WORT Access Hour at the end of October was discussed, and Larry Orr and other will be working on it. Joan reported that the Lanterns For Peace event at Tenny Park was a good event to make notice of Nuclear Disarmament, and that this year a group of Japanese Students from UW - Madison attended and spoke at the event.

Adjournment - 7:15 PM.

Minutes by Books 
